

Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

From: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, September 30, 2010 2:33 PM
To: 'suerosenberg'; Drogos, Donna, Env. Health; Cem
Subject: RE: Meeting to discuss our site

Dear Ms Rosenberg,

I would like to review the site before we even think about having a meeting. It may be an easy response once I review the reports but until I do that it will be a little premature for a meeting. As I am reviewing sites in the order that they came in, this report that came in in June 2010 will be a little further down on the list. But I am sure that I will be able to review it before your three year tank removal anniversary. And don't worry, if I have any questions I will not hesitate to ask you and Cem.

Regards,
Barb Jakub

From: suerosenberg [mailto:rosenberg.4@comcast.net]
Sent: Tuesday, September 28, 2010 9:02 PM
To: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health; Drogos, Donna, Env. Health; Cem
Subject: Meeting to discuss our site

Dear Barbara & Donna,

If possible, I would like to meet with both of you along with Cem Atabek of Ninyo and Moore to discuss our site #RO2983 located at 925 Stanford Avenue in Oakland, California. May 2011 will mark three years since we had two underground storage tanks and one above ground tank removed along with approximately 46 tons of soil which was replaced with clean fill.

I realize that your office was reassigned to other projects and has only recently been able to tackle the backlog of sites closures. I would like to bring Cem in to answer any questions you may have regarding our site or the Preferential Pathway Survey & Site Assessment Work Plan (from July 28 2009) and/or the Soil and Groundwater Investigation Report (dated June 2, 2010). This meeting would allow both of you the opportunity to address any technical questions you may have to Cem and hopefully offer us some guidance regarding the steps we should take in order to achieve closure for our site.

The Willbett Company Board would like to move ahead to put this property on the market, but have been advised to wait until our site has been given a full clearance or a letter of No Further Action. We are a very small family run company and are hoping that the above reports will suffice in providing you with the information you require to provide a positive closure for this site.

Please let me know, at your earliest convenience, a time either later this week or next, that will work for you to meet with Cem and myself. The only caveat is that Cem has regularly scheduled meetings at his firm on Tuesday afternoons.

Regards,

Sue Rosenberg

President

Willbett Company, Inc.

